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Our ref:               
FOIA 18290
Date:
22nd May 2019
Mr Chris May

chris.may@howespercival.com
Dear Mr May
Environmental Information Regulations Act 2004

Your request for information has now been considered.
You asked:

All information held by the Council on the townscape analysis undertaken by the Council with specific regard to the Wharf Street and Lee Circle area including draft documents; presentations to Councillors; emails between officers, members and third parties; meeting notes; reports to committees and internal working groups of the Council which relate to the townscape appraisal.
All information held by the Council relating to the Council's Local Heritage Asset Register, with particular regard to the inclusion of Fleet House, 80 Wharf Street South, 4 Wheat Street and the Gilbros Business Centre, including initial appraisals of those assets; draft documents; presentations to Councillors; emails between officers, members and third parties; meeting notes; reports to committees and internal working groups of the Council which relate to the Local Heritage Asset Register.
All correspondence; file notes; meeting notes; telephone notes; and emails between officers, councillors and third parties concerning planning applications 20172678 and 20172677 and Fleet House

Regulation 12(4)(b) of the Environmental Information Regulations (EIR) provides that a public authority may refuse to disclose information to the extent that the request for information is manifestly unreasonable and Leicester City Council consider that this exception applies in this case.

While under the EIR there is no appropriate cost limit above which authorities are not required to deal with requests for information, the ICO’s guidance on regulation 12(4)(b) states ‘In assessing whether the cost, or the amount of staff time involved in responding to a request, is sufficient to render a request manifestly unreasonable the FOIA fees regulations may be a useful starting point’.

Information relating to townscape analysis in the area of the city specified and work on the Local Heritage Asset Register (including the properties referred to) goes back a number of years and has involved many officers, Councillors etc. Locating and retrieving every e mail between officers, members and third parties, meeting notes, reports, presentations to Councillors, telephone calls etc. would require many weeks of officer time. The Council concludes that each of the requests above would considerably exceed the appropriate limit for a FOIA request of £450 or 18 hours of staff time.

Therefore, Leicester City Council considers that the exception contained in Regulation 12(4)(b) of the EIR is engaged.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Yours sincerely

Pravina Chandarana
Information Governance and Risk
Tell us how we’re doing: We would be very grateful if you could answer a few short questions in this anonymous online survey about our response to you so that we can continue to improve our services.
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